
The FCC’s January 2, 2019, Public Notice that sets out the procedures the FCC will follow while 
closed.  The important thing is this: the new deadline for uploading issues/programs lists will be 
the second business day after the day on which the FCC reopens and the OPIF becomes available 
again.  So, for example, if the government reopens on a Monday, the deadline for uploading 
would be Wednesday at midnight.  When you complete the uploads, be sure you include on each 
such upload the following statement: 

“This report was prepared prior to January 10, 2019, and it was ready for upload to the 
station’s online public inspection file by that date, but because of the U.S. Government 
shutdown, the upload could not be completed by January 10, 2019.”
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